

March 29, 2021

Sent Via Email to jlarson@kleinfelder.com

Jerilyn Larson Project Manager for Scripps Park Pavilion Comfort Station Kleinfelder Construction Services 550 West C Street, Suite 1200 San Diego, CA 92101

Subject: Annual Summer Construction Moratorium

Dear Ms. Larson:

Our members have followed for years now the work on the La Jolla Cove "Pavilion" comfort station, the initiative for which our organization provided and to which we contributed the initial design. We understand that construction timing has been delayed due to contractor restrictions on working during the pandemic. We support the request to the City that there be a waiver of the 2021 annual beach area construction moratorium for the project (aka E B Scripps Park Comfort Station Replacement, CIP Ref. S15035) so that the work can be completed without additional delay.

We do not believe that construction during the summer will create a negative impact in the area and completion of the project sooner rather than later will be a benefit to all. We believe other relevant La Jolla community groups, which have supported the Pavilion project, would join in supporting this waiver if requested.

Thank you for your consideration.

Claudio Baranows.

Sincerely,

Claudia Baranowski

President

La Jolla Parks and Beaches, Inc.

cc: Councilmember Joe LaCava, City of San Diego Council District 1

Matt Griffith, Community Representative, Office of Mayor Todd Gloria

Steven Hadley, Director of Community Outreach, Office of Councilmember Joe LaCava

Diane Kane, President, La Jolla Community Planning Association

Jodi Rudick, Executive Director, La Jolla Village Merchants Association

James Rudolph, President, La Jolla Town Council

Lori Sutton, VP Operations, Vic Salazar Communications

.a Jolla Parks and Beaches, Inc. is a registered California charitable (public benefit) corporation and exempt from Federal income tax under section 501(c)(3) of the IRS Code. Contributions are tax deductible. FEIN 45-3281923 Regular Meetings: 4th Monday of the month, via Zoom until the La Jolla Recreation Center reopens